# St. Peter's Primary School



Newsletter: 18<sup>th</sup> July 2025

### End of the school year:

As we approach the end of the school year, my first year as Head of School at St. Peter's, I wanted to take a moment to reflect and express my heartfelt gratitude to you all. It is a time to celebrate the achievements and growth of our children and none of this would have been possible without your support. Throughout the year, your encouragement at home has been instrumental in your child's educational journey. Your involvement and partnership with us have played a crucial role in creating a warm and nurturing environment where our pupils feel safe, cared for and excited to learn each day. I would also like to extend my thanks to our pupils, who have shown remarkable effort and dedication. They have embraced challenges and demonstrated enthusiasm in their learning. Our school is a place where warmth and friendliness are at the heart of everything we do thanks to the incredible staff team that work so hard for all our pupils and their families. I am proud of what we have achieved together and look forward to building on this success in the coming year. As we prepare for the holiday break, I hope you and your families enjoy a restful and joyful time together. We look forward to welcoming everyone back for another exciting and productive school year on Wednesday 3rd September. Thank you once again for your continued support and for being an essential part of our school community.

Warmest regards,

Mrs H Yarnold

#### **Farewell Year 6:**

We have had the most wonderful celebrations in school this week to say, "well done and farewell" to our fabulous Y6 pupils. The pupils took part in Tag Archery and Body Zorbs and also enjoyed a class Disco and Karaoke afternoon. They have worked so hard and achieved the most wonderful results this year, we are very proud of each and every one of them. Good luck, Year 6 as you move on to the next step of your educational journey. Make the most of all that High School has to offer and please keep in touch. **Mrs H Yarnold** 



Thank you to everyone who sponsored our children to take part in a Fitness Circuit with Nekoda Smythe-Davis we raised an amazing £1446.41 in total with £663.85 coming back to St Peter's to spend on sports equipment. Thank you to everyone who took part.

### **Half Termly Reading Awards**

Congratulations to the following children who received a special book from the St. Peter's Vending Machine for their wonderful reading progress during this half term. Well done – we hope you enjoy reading your books.

Mrs H Yarnold

N: Martha	R: Hallie
Y1: Kane	Y2: Ted
Y3: Juan	Y4: Amelia
Y5: Jackson	Y6: Joshua



**Year 5** have been busy finishing their D&T sewing this week. Huge thank you to Mrs Miles, our Year 5 volunteer, for her time and support that she has given to the children to put this together. **Mrs S Smith** 



#### Attendance:

Attendance this week is: 94.9%

A reminder that if your child is well enough to attend school, please send them as it is vital they attend school as regularly as possible. If your child has been off school with a sickness bug, they need to be 48 hours clear before they return.

Absences must be reported daily either via message through the MCAS app, emailing gunwin@st-peters.hereford.sch.uk or calling the school on 01885 483237.

Highest Class attendance this week goes to:

## YEAR 6



Indie (Y6) Bradley (Y1)

Malik (Y4)

## Dates for your diary:

July	
18 <sup>th</sup>	End of Year 2024-2025
September	
3 <sup>rd</sup>	Autumn Term 2025-2026 begins



# Have A Great Summer See You In September



We return on Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> September







# Join us this Summer for Bromyards new Holiday Club!

Packed with **imaginative fun, energetic play**, and **smiles** all round.

- Running 8 days over 2 weeks
- Ages 5 11
- Extra special Thursdays Disco & Junk

## **Drumming**

- At St Peters Primary, Bromyard
- £25 per day (8.45am-3.15pm)
- Lunch and snack included
- Find out more:

On Facebook, Eequ.org (search Moon Park)
for info & bookings

or call

Lauren - 07967 058010











### **Black Pepper Hot School Lunches:**

Don't forget to order your meals for Autumn Term 2025. Black Pepper website will be open for Autumn orders during the summer.



#### About free school meals

All primary school children in Reception year, Year 1 and Year 2 in Herefordshire are entitled to school meals.

Free school meals are available to children in other year groups if you or your partner receive benefits. If you receive benefits and your child is in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2, please complete a free school meals application form, as the school can get extra funding if you do. You only need to complete one application form for all your children, even if they attend different schools within Herefordshire.

https://www.herefordshire.gov.uk/schools-education/free-school-meals

Please note: If your year 2 child is moving into year 3 Universal Free School Meals are **NO LONGER AVAILABLE**. Black Pepper Lunches charge £2.58 per meal, payable in advance, if you are in receipt of low income Free School Meals your lunches will continue to be supplied free of charge.



